

TOWNSHIP OF O'CONNOR

330 Highway 595, R.R. #1, Kakabeka Falls, Ontario POT 1W0 Tel. (807) 476-1451 Fax (807) 473-0891 E-Mail - twpoconn@tbaytel.net

Mayor Jim Vezina

Clerk-Treasurer Lorna Buob

www.oconnortownship.ca

Councillors Alex Crane Brendan Rea John Sobolta Carly Torkkeli

November 1, 2024

Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Room 281 Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

premier@ontario.ca

Dear Premier:

Council, at their meeting held on October 28, 2024, endorsed the resolution from the Municipality of St. Charles supporting the Township of Terrace Bay calling on the Ontario Government to immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by reabsorbing the cost of the Ontario Provincial Police Force back into the provincial budget with no cost recovery to municipalities.

For your information I have enclosed a copy of the resolution and I trust that you will give it your consideration and support.

Yours truly,

Clerk-Treasurer

Cc: Honourable Michael S. Serzner, Solicot General of Ontario

michael.kerzner@ontario.ca

Honourable Peter Bethlenfalvy, Minister of Finance

peter.bethlenfalvy@pc.ola.org

Honourable Paul Calandra, Minister of Legislative Affairs and

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Paul.Calandra@pc.ola.org

Honourable Kevin Holland, Minister of Forestry and

Forest Products MPP, Thunder Bay-Atikokan Kevin.Holland@pc.ola.org

Lise Vaugeois, MPP, Thunder Bay - Superior North -

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Municipality of St. Charles

Township of Terrace Bay

LVaugeois-QP@ndp.on.ca amo@amo.on.ca Clerk@stcharlesontario.ca info@terracebay.ca

The Corporation of the Municipality of St. Charles RESOLUTION PAGE

Regular Meeting of Council

Agenda Number:

8.5.

Resolution Number 2024-366

Title:

Resolution Stemming from July 17, 2024 Regular Meeting of Council - Item 7.1 -

Correspondence #22

Date:

October 16, 2024

Moved by:

Councillor Pothier

Seconded by:

Councillor Laframboise

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council for the Corporation of the Municipality of St.-Charles hereby supports Resolution 207-2024 passed by the Township of Terrace Bay, regarding sustainable funding for OPP in small rural municipalities:

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this Resolution be sent to the Premier Doug Ford; the Solicitor General of Ontario, Michael Kerzner; the Minister of Finance, Peter Bethlenfalvy; the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO); our local Member of Provincial Parliament (MPP); and all Ontario Municipalities.

CARRIED



The Corporation of the Township of Terrace Bay

P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, P0T 2W0 Phone: (807) 825-3315 Fax: (807) 825-9576

July 10, 2024

Municipality of Tweed 255 Metcalf St Tweed, Ontario K0K 3J0

At the Township of Terrace Bay Regular Council Meeting held on Tuesday July 2, 2024, the following resolution was passed.

Re: Sustainable Funding for OPP small rural municipalities

Resolution: 207-2024

Moved by: Councillor Gary Adduono Seconded by: Councillor Rick St. Louis

WHEREAS it is apparent that the Ontario Government has overlooked the needs of small rural Ontario; AND

WHEREAS Ontario's small rural municipalities face insurmountable challenges to fund both upfront investments and ongoing maintenance of their capital assets including roads, bridges, water/ wastewater and municipally owned buildings including recreational facilities, libraries and other tangible capital assets:

AND WHEREAS small rural Ontario's operating needs consume the majority of property tax revenue sources; AND WHEREAS small rural municipalities (of 10,000 people or less) are facing monumental infrastructure deficits that cannot be adequately addressed through property tax revenue alone; *AND

WHEREAS in 2015 the provincial government moved to standardized billing for all non-contract D.P.P. (5.1) locations; AND WHEREAS the Ontario Government has committed \$9.1 billion to Toronto alone to assist with operating deficits and the repatriation of the Don Valley and Gardner Expressway; and \$534 million to Ottawa for the repatriation of Hwy 174; AND WHEREAS the annual cost of the Ontario Provincial Police, Municipal Policing Bureau for small rural non-contract (5.1) municipalities is approximately \$428 million;

AND WHEREAS this annual cost is significantly less than the repatriation costs of the Gardiner Express Way, the Don Valley Parkway and Highway 174 (Ottawa Region) but provides a greater impact to the residents of the Province overall; AND WHEREAS this will afford relief to small rural municipalities for both infrastructure and operating needs while having a minimal impact on the provincial budget; NOW

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Municipality of Tweed call on the Ontario Government to immediately implement sustainable funding for small rural municipalities by reabsorbing the cost of the Ontario Provincial Police Force back into the provincial budget with no cost recovery to municipalities:



The Corporation of the Township of Terrace Bay

P.O. Box 40, 1 Selkirk Avenue, Terrace Bay, ON, POT 2W0 **Phone**: (807) 825-3315 **Fax:** (807) 825-9576

AND FURTHER, that Council direct staff to circulate this resolution to Premier Doug Ford (premier@ontario.ca). Minister of Solicitor General, Minister of Finance, MPP for Thunder bay-Superior North, Lise Vaugeois and to the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (amo@amo.on.ca) and at Municipalities of Ontario.

Sincerely,

. Hall

Chief Administration Officer/Clerk